
 

MEETING DATE:  October 18, 2023 

 

AGENDA ITEM: Discuss and Consider Approval Materials Testing 
for New Ball High School and Natatorium  

 
 
The GISD Construction Team in coordination with Zero Six Consulting is recommending 
Alpha Testing to perform Construction Materials Testing for the New Ball High School 
and Natatorium location.  The vendor pool selection for the utilization of the Alpha 
Testing firm occurred with RFQ 2021-22-017 Geotechnical Engineering, Environmental 
Assessment, & Construction Materials Testing in June 2022.  Scope of Services 
performed shall include testing all construction related materials for the structure, 
foundation, site, and utility infrastructure.  Proposal Attached.  Cost Estimate is 
$223,611.00 for the proposal.  Funds will be utilized from the 2022-2023 Bond program. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: I move that the Board of Trustees approve the 

proposal from the engineering firm, Alpha Testing, 
as presented. 

 
  
 
 
 

 

Matthew Neighbors Ed. D.   Jeff Martello 
Superintendent    Chief Financial Officer 
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